
This months meeting is this Thursday the 5th. 

Come along for a good old catch up 

HMCC Presidents Report September 2024 

 Hi All

  Winter is over! Longer days, warmer temperatures and less rain are on the way just the 
ticket for better riding.  And as it is Spring,  Big News! our clubrooms are getting a long 
overdue tidy up and repaint. This has been on the horizon for a long time, I cannot wait.

This club night the NV Motorcycles team are bring along the brand-new Husqvarna Vitpilen 
801 and a pair of the very poplar Triumph 400s for us to inspect up close. First Thursday of 
every month.  Hamilton Motorcycle Clubrooms, 149 Seddon Rd, 7:30 



Chris Bridge 

President 

Hamilton Motorcycle Club Inc



August Road Ride (August 10th and 11th )

Coromandel Overnighter 

We met at Rototuna BP at 9:30 and got away around 10

There were 7 for the overnight stay and 6 day riders.

We rode from Hamilton up to SH2 near Maramarua by way of various roads splitting SH1 
and SH27. Some new roads to a few. Then we cruised the road to Kopu. 

We went Over the Kopu-Hikuai and gathered again at Tairua. We decided to lunch at 
Coroglen. That was a long stop as was a busy sunny day and it took at least 30 minutes for 
the food to arrive after placing an order. That was less than the 45 minutes they said it'd 
take! 

Terry arrived in Coromandel out of the blue after we had arrived. Then he left at 7:45 next 
morning so he could take his partner to Waikite Vally Hot Pools (south of Rotorua)! A very 

keen fellow 🙂 Terry is now off on a well deserved overseas break for about 6 weeks. 

We had a good night at the Top Pub, just across the road from the camp ground cabins we 
stayed in. An excellent group of cabins with a covered area of outdoor tables where we 
could also park the bikes under cover also right next to the communal lounge, kitchen and 
bathroom facilities. 



On Sunday we decided to go back on the sunny side of the coast; the reverse of the previous 
day. Well, a reverse road is like a new road isn't it? Better than going down the shady 
Thames coast. From Kopu we went home by way of Paeroa, where one of the guys split off 
to Tauranga, and then through Te Aroha. Home by 2:00. That was good; a nice hot shower 
and relaxed after stowing most of the gear away. 

Cheers

Ray



SEPTEMBER ROAD RIDE

SUNDAY 8th 

Meet 9.30 at BP Glenview 

Destination Waikite Valley Hot Spriings

Yes bring your swimming atirre

Waiotapu for lunch

Dropping in at Okoroire on the way home

 



And just remember 


